Professional Association Executive Board
March 8th, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
Present: Norma Chrisman, Diana Ayers-Darling, Patti Antanavige, Alison Doughtie, Christine Van Namee, Michael Henningsen, Dawson McDermott, Justin Rahn, Robin Saxe, Aaron Fried, Jennifer Krohn, Sharon Zohne, Jennifer Fanelli, Marie Kohl, Maureen Boufas, Kathy Kotary, Carolyn DeJohn, Sergey Myalik
Excused: Justin Wilcox, Melissa Bartlett, Kelly McNamara
	Item 
	Discussion 
	Action/Decision 

	Call to Order and Approve Agenda
	Meeting was called to order by President Norma Chrisman at 3:06pm
	

	Electronic Votes since February 15th Meeting
	On Feb 19th, President Chrisman sent an email out for a request for approval for a donation for the Ted Moore Run/Walk.  Patti Antanavige made a motion to donate $500 with a second from Christine Van Namee. 

On Feb 26th, President Chrisman forwarded an email request from Justin Wilcox, PA Benefits Fund Chair asking for a motion and a vote to approve the PA pay up to $1500.00 for a Trustee Refresher/HIPPA Training for the Trust Trustees since NYSUT no longer offers this training, which was free. A Motion was made for the PA to support the Benefits Fund by approving up to $1500 for this year and the fund build this cost into its budget for future years was made by Alison Doughtie with a 2nd from Diana Ayers-Darling. 


	Motion to donate $500 for the Ted Moore Run/Walk was Carried.

Motion to spend up to $1500 for training for this year was Carried.  

	Approve of Minutes
	 Minutes of the February 15th, 2018 meeting were reviewed and discussed. 
Motion to approved as amended: Christine VanNamee

2nd: Jennifer Krohn 
	Motion Carried 

	President:

	a. Meeting with President VanWagoner (02/16)— Norma was asked to meet with Randy after the 3rd negotiation meeting. Randy was looking for clarification as to certain things within the PA proposal. President VanWagoner indicated that a possible proposal might be coming after a meeting with the B of T on the 26th, To date, no proposal has come forward.
b. Labor Agency Meeting (02/19)— Norma was elected as Executive Vice President! 
c. Labor Council Meeting (02/22)— Working with a Utica Elementary school to help structure their “play time” after lunch and teach the students more about fitness with assistance with the United Way. A summer session will occur in Marcy. Other training topics such as Public Speaking, Empowering Women, Active Shooter etc. will be forthcoming. Norma will send dates of trainings as they are scheduled. 
d. Meeting with Dianne Head re: Payroll questions (02/26)—A few faculty have question a discrepancies with W-2 reported Salary. Spreadsheets will be created to show salary calendar year vs. academic year. 
e. Meeting with Middle States Committee members (03/06)—Question asked directly related to PA not having a contract versus work stoppage. Norma indicated that the students have nothing to do with the fact that we do not have a contract and that regardless of the situation, we put students first. 
	

	Correspondence

	None received since last meeting
	

	Treasurer’s Report

	Membership for Feb has not been received from NYSUT. Only 8 Agency Fee members to date. 
If you have any changes/adjustments to your budget line, please let Christine know as she will be working on a proposal for the 2018-2019 Budget. 
	

	Committee Reports
	
	

	Benefits Fund
(Emailed Justin for 
	The Fund will have session regarding retirement on March 29th @ 2:30 in AB 145. Sessions open to members and spouses. Email Justin Wilcox if interested in attending. 
On April 3rd, a Benefits Fund Refresher Training be held for trustees and fund employees. This refresher will include an attorney from Bitman and King, who will give an extensive presentation. 
Tom Mihevc, Jason Yager and Justin are continuing to make efforts to find a better way to keep the b-fund database updated. This is a big project as there are so many employees going on and off service to the college. This work is being done to streamline the process so the fund doesn’t incur extra expenses. 

	

	Community Outreach
	$415 raised for the Great American Heart/Run Walk. Movie Night, Paycheck to Paycheck on Monday Night…had a few people attend. Next semester, Bill is hoping to have 3 movies. 
April 13th Bowl-a-thon with House of Good Shepard. Motion to spend up to $300 made by Patti Antanavige
2nd by Aaron Fried
	Motion Carried

	Education and Training
	No Report
	

	Internal Communications

	Panorama articles needed as we wish to publish an edition of the newsletter in the next week. If you wish to submit an article, please send to Sharon for future editions.  
Website: Ryan Miller is working on the shell of the website. Patti and Sharon are working on submitting photos to the dropbox. We are hoping to have a “storefront” for PA apparel, items etc that members can order through. 
April 24th @ 430 in PH 102 will be next General Membership Meeting. At that time, the Ballot for Elections will be discussed and voted upon. Ballot will then be mailed to members home address. The Budget will also be presented for the membership to vote upon. 


	

	LAP
	The committee met on 3/2 to discuss progress and where we are. Patti reported we are in good shape with plans and goals. Monthly meetings will need to occur to keep on track 
106 Responses (42%) of Members responded to the survey. Results were shared, that included interest in leadership roles, committee involvement and preferred communication methods. Results of the survey will assist the LAP committee for Year 2 goals. 

A meeting will be held to discuss more of what the leadership positions/committees do prior to elections in hopes of getting more people interested in running

	

	Member Engagement
	The committee will be meeting to conduct purchases for other recognitions (Career/Continuing appointments, promotions and longevity). Open to any ideas for PA swag with exception to wearables due to lack of storage space. 

	

	Political Outreach
	Robert Christman and Justin Rahn traveled to Albany and met with local representatives. NYSUT marketing information requested an increase in FTE payments.  Community College Presidents (in conjunction with CC Business managers) proposed a funding model. NYSUT would very much like to be involved in discussion with the SUNY CC Presidents about the model. 
 
	

	Research and Records
	No Report
	

	New Members
	Currently we have 9 new members that have not turned in their membership forms. 
	

	Grievance
	Currently, involved in many grievances at different levels:

4 are currently in step 1, 
1  is currently in step 2 

1 currently being worked on for settlement
If you know of anyone denied an overload and/or a 2nd overload, please have them talk to Dawson, or any other Grievance committee member.  

 
	

	Negotiations
	No Report
	

	Old Business

	One-on-One meeting updates: If you still have dates to provide to Norma, please provide the date so she can update. If you have not met with your members, please do so ASAP. 
	

	New Business
	None

	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held on April 12 @ 3pm in AB 127
	

	Adjourn
	Motion to adjourn made by Aaron
2nd by Alison

Meeting was adjourned at by Norma Chrisman. At 4:03pm. 
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